DEVEOPMENT STATUS UPDATE

Unfortunately we didn't have the best start to
the New Year with 5 confirmed cases we had to
introduce restrictions in the development to
control any potential outbreak. Restrictions for
a short period of time seem to have a positive
outcome therefore from Monday we will be able
to change our status back to normal. This means
we will be opening the Restaurant as usual and
return to other organised activities.

Infection rates in the community are still at a
very high level therefore we still recommend the
use of face masks within the building and be
very courteous with social contacts. Testing and
early detection has been one of the key factors
controlling potential outbreaks therefore you
are encouraged to carry out regular LFT tests to
ensure it is safe for you to socialise with others.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Linda Greet is now leaving her employement
here at Tudor Rose on 9" Jabuary 2022. Linda
has been a valuable member of the team and we
sure will miss her. However, she wanted to
make a change in her career and decided to
move on to working with young children. We
wish her every success in her new ventures.

On a positive note Julie Cowdery is starting her
new post on Monday as Duty Manager and | am
sure you will all get to meet her and make her
feel welcome.

Ongoing Maintenance

New TV is now installed in the Lounge and we
hope that you will have better experiences on
Movie nights.

We are still working with the contractor to
address some minor issues following the works
was carried out to the doors.

We are waiting on the contractor to address the
issue with the lights in the car park area. This
should be done in the next week to 10 days.

Laundry

Engineer has been to see the faulty tumble
dryers and they both operational. Further parts
have been ordered and it will be replaced during
next week.

Car Park

Please advise your visitors including those
visiting for care or domestic services that parking
outside the backdoor or any other area other
than allocated parking is not permitted. This has
been causing problems and it interferes with the
waste collection from the kitchen as well as
Savoy house waste collection. We both missed
collections because of people leaving their
vehicles by the back door.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY!

I will make a new events Calendar available in
the next couple days once | gather the
information which activities will be continuing.

Garden contractor is due on the 11" January
2022
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